
Star Prairie Fish & Game Association—December Meeting Minutes 
December 16, 2019—Old Star Prairie Town Hall 

The December meeting of SPF&G was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Eccles.  The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s 
Reports were approved as read.  

Thank You’s:     To: Ralph Powers-Buck’s Night Snacks 
          Star Prairie Trout Farm-Buck’s Night Snacks 

From:  None. 

Meeting Guests: Lisa Martinson-Wanderoos Area Community Club 

Attendance: 18 Members 

New Members: None. 

Committee Reports:  
1. Pontoon Ride: Tabled. 
2. Youth Hunt: Tabled. 
3. Bucks Night: Tabled. 
4. Habitat/Fisheries: Habitat Handout will need to be delayed 1 year due to State tree shortage and needing to get 
ahead on seed. Dan Cain has been coordinating with the DNR to have the club start putting in food plots on public 
lands. 
5. Outreach: Tabled. 
6. Special Events: 2nd Annual HS Trap Shoot will be held on May 2nd this year.  The committee will meet after the 
January Annual meeting to go over details of the event. 
7. Building:  Plaques have been made for the Cedar Lake Pavilion and Bat Houses.  Thoughts on who is responsible 
for cleaning the building after meetings.  A general agreement was that all members should help out with cleanup 
and garbage removal.  
8. Membership Report: The club has 42 paid members for 2019. 

Old Business: 
1. Buck’s Night Recap-The event went very well this year.  We will have a number of guns to carry over for next year.  
Sponsorship numbers were over double last year’s numbers.  Committee will plan on meeting earlier in the year to 
discuss ideas. 

New Business: 
1. Lisa Martinson-Wanderoos Area Community Club will be hosting “Take a Kid Fishing” during the ice fishing 
tournament on Lake Wapogasset.  The event is planned for the First Saturday in February and is free for kids up to age 
12.  The WACC is looking for volunteers to prepare prizes, drill holes, etc. on the day of the event. They submitted a 
grant application for $1000 for use on fishing rods, bait, and prizes for the kids. A motion was made and passed to 
approve the requested $1000 grant, in addition, pay for 1 boys bike and 1 girls bike (up to $500 total cost). 

2. Building Lease-Nothing is new with the lease yet.  Matt is still working to get an attorney to write something up. 

3. Board Nominations-Anyone interested in running for the Board of Directors, contact Mike Kelly. 

4. Bill Jasperson was drawn for the attendee drawing of $40 and was present.  The drawing for the January meeting will 
be for $20. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

The next meeting of the SPF&G Association is scheduled for Monday, January 20, 2020 at the Old Star Prairie Town 
Hall. 



6:00 p.m. Social Hour 
6:30 p.m. Regular Meeting 

Respectfully submitted: Chris Clarkson (Secretary) 


